
October 13, 2020 
 
 
B.J. LeRoy, PG 
Hydrogeologist – Northeast Region Remediation and Redevelopment 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue, Green Bay WI 54313-6727 
920-889-0151 
BJ.LeRoy@wisconsin.gov  
 
Subject : Review of Site Investigation Work Plan 

Ashview Terrace Apartments 
988-1020 Willard Drive, Ashwaubenon, Wisconsin 
BRRTS #: 02-05-564043  

 
Mr. LeRoy, 
 
Georgia-Pacific LLC (GP) is in receipt of your letter dated September 14, 2020 regarding the above-
referenced matter.  GP understands the comments offered by Wisconsin Department of Natural 
Resources (DNR) relative to the previously submitted Site Investigation Work Plan dated June 8, 
2020.  In consideration of the DNR’s comments and requested implementation schedule, GP offers 
the following responses. 
 

• DNR Comment: The DNR requests the submittal of the emerging contaminant/PFAS scoping 
by October 17, 2020, so that it may be approved prior to completing the final work plan. 
 

• GP Response: GP respectfully requests an extension of the due date for the above-referenced 
scoping document.  GP proposes to prepare and submit the above-referenced scoping 
document on or before Friday, December 11, 2020.  GP anticipates that the scoping document 
will include a proposal to install a network of at least three groundwater monitoring wells for 
analysis of PFAS compounds.  Given that GP anticipates contracting with a different 
environmental consultant for this work and the investigation will utilize separate personnel 
and equipment, GP believes that the emerging contaminant/PFAS assessment can be 
conducted in parallel with the other investigation work. 

 
• DNR Comment: The DNR requests the submittal of a revised site investigation work plan by 

November 17, 2020 to address the comments identified above. The work plan must comply 
with the requirements identified in Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.09(2). 
 

• GP Response: The nature of DNR’s comments significantly expand the scope of the 
previously proposed investigation and the additionally requested analytical data may also 
require multiple field mobilizations.  Nonetheless, GP will prepare and submit a revised Site 
Investigation Work Plan by the requested date of November 17, 2020, along with the 
requisite review fee.  Given the timing of this deliverable and the anticipated review period, 
GP anticipates that investigation at the above-referenced site can resume in Spring 2021. 
 

 

 

 

Georgia-Pacific LLC 

133 Peachtree Street NE 
P.O. Box 105605 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303-1847 
(404) 652-6874 office 
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• Georgia.Pacific 

mailto:BJ.LeRoy@wisconsin.gov


GP appreciates the DNR’s consideration of an extension to the submittal of the PFAS scoping 
deliverable proposed above.  Please feel free to let me know if you have questions or wish to discuss.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michael Hassett 
 
cc: Andrew Fiskness, Wood 
 Greg Council, Tetra-Tech 


